PRINCIPAL SECRETARY

-
SROJYOTHILAL, LA.S. ’/,'LI £~ Transport and Revenus {Devaswom) Dept

b

Government of Kerals, Socretanat
Thiruvananthapuram-585 001

Date

D.O. Letter no. 307/Prl Secy/Trans. Dated, 24 10.2018

Dear Sir

With reference 1o the notification G.S.R. 873 (E) dated 12"
September, 2018, the Government ol Kerala would like 1o state that
Motor Vehicle taxation is a State subject and State Govesnment WoulC
continue to Ccollect (ax as per the provisions of the Kerala Muotor
Vehicle Taxation act and rules. The authorization and permit fees
which Government of India has suggested should be in addition 10 th®
existing Motor Vehicle 1ax being collected by the State Govermnment
Further it is requested that there has to be transparancy in the amount
collected by the way of authorisation/ permit fee and its timely
distribution to the states unlike what has happened in GST and
national permit for goods vehicles introduced earlier, Further loss if
any lo-the state should be compensated by Government of India. The
Motar Vehicle Tax cannot replaced by permit fee and authorization
fees as it is a violation of the Constitution of India.

With regards,

Yours Stacerciy,

JOINT SECRETARY (TRANSPORT),

MINISTRY OF ROAD TRANSPORT AND HIGHWAYS,
TRANSPORT BHAWAN, 1, PARLIAMENT STREET,
NEW DELHI- 110001




